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 Attorney Dan Warren Receives the 2009 Harry T. 
and Harriette V. Moore Award by the Florida 

Historical Society 
Prestigious Award given for his book relating to Florida’s ethnic groups 

or dealing with significant social issues 
 

 
 
Attorney Dan Warren author of  If It Takes All Summer: Martin 
Luther King, the KKK, and States’ Rights in St. Augustine, 1964 
received the 2009 Harry T. and Harrieette V. Moore Award.  This 
award was presented to him at the Florida Historical Society 
Annual Meeting Awards Luncheon in Pensacola, FL, on May 21st.   
 
The Moore’s home was fire bombed on Christmas Eve, 1951, in 
Mims Florida, by the KKK.  It was a most fitting award since while 
Dan was in law school he had talked with the FBI agent assigned to 
the case.  In fact, that agent later became the local sheriff.  The 
agent told Dan that he thought he knew who had killed the Moores 
back in 1951.  

************************************** 

Hurry!!! Limited Spaces Available  
Reserve Your Freedom Trail Luncheon Tickets  

A few more Tickets for the July 2, 2009 ACCORD/Northrop Grumman Phase 
III Freedom Trail Luncheon are still available, but there are only ten seats left 
for the complimentary Freedom Trail Tour with David Nolan, local historian, 
as guide.  
 July 2, 2009 marks the 45th Anniversary of the Signing of the 
Landmark Civil Rights Act of 1964.  We have two dynamic 
speakers scheduled.  
 
The First Annual Dr. Robert B. Hayling Award of Valor will be 
presented by Florida State Senator Tony Hill.   The Luncheon will be 
held at the Casa Monica Hotel.  Cost is $40 per person or $300 for a 
Corporate Table of Eight.  There is a limited amount of tickets 
available on a first come, first served basis.  This cost includes a 
complimentary tour of the Freedom Trail by local historian David 
Nolan on the Ripley’s Red Sightseeing Train.  If one wants to take 
the tour without purchasing a luncheon ticket, one may do so for a 
$15 donation for Adults or $7 for Students to ACCORD, Inc.  To 
RSVP please contact Gale Burnick (904) 823-9688 or Gwendolyn 
at (386) 986-4121.  Please visit our website for more information at:  
http://www.accordfreedomtrail.org/  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nominations Accepted for the 
Dr. Robert B. Hayling  

Civil Rights Award 
Dr. Robert B. Hayling Civil Rights Award is the brainchild of 
Florida State Senator Tony Hill and will be awarded annually 
beginning in 2009 at the ACCORD/Northrop Grumman 3rd 
Annual Freedom Trail Luncheon.  If one would like to 
nominate a person or family to receive this Award, please 
contact Gwen at (386) 986-4121 or E-mail: 
gwen062856@aol.com. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Chicago Family Visits the Freedom Trail 

 
Tonia Sadler (l), her son and mother recently visited St. Augustine 
and requested a tour of the Freedom Trail.  The family got a first-
hand civil rights history lesson from Nurse Janie Price, Housemother 
to the CRM.  While in the Nation’s Oldest City, for four days, taking in 
the sites, the family also visited the Fort Mose` Historical Park. 
 

   
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Dr. Robert B. Hayling Receives Florida Agricultural 
and Mechanical University National Alumni 

Association’s Distinguished Alumni Award 
 
The FAMU National Alumni Association’s Distinguished Alumni 
Award in the Category of Community Service was presented to Dr. 
Robert B. Hayling during the Black Tie Gala held on Friday, June 5, 
2009.   This banquet and ceremony, a premier event of the Rattler 
Reunion Weekend pays homage to those FAMUans whose successes 
have underscored the legacy of their beloved alma mater. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

TO ALL WHOSE BIRTHDAYS ARE IN 
May & June 

GOD BLESS YOU TO HAVE MANY, MANY MORE 
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